Summary of Regular School Board Meeting March 22, 2010.  Meeting was called to order, the pledge of allegiance was recited and roll was taken.  In a call for additions or deletion to the agenda, the request was made to remove a termination item from the consent agenda and to add the approval for letting of bids Milk and Bread for the coming school year.  There were no requests for open forum.  A presentation on the reductions and revenue generating items were given.  Members of the committee were listed and the process of establishing the recommendations was explained.  A listing of the adjustments can be found on the district website.  The Gifted and Talented program was explained to board members starting with the assessment of students through the grouping of students within a classroom.  The gifted and talented program begins in third grade and will follow the student through all the remainder of his schooling.  Falcon Ridge and Eagle View presented the Right to Intervention to the board.  This is the second year in using this program and the benefits can be clearly seen.  Assessment, group and individual instruction are parts of the program with reevaluations done every six weeks.  Along with the RTI program, the elementary buildings are also using Voyager Math and Passport to enhance the learning capabilities of the students.  The TIES Consortium has been contacted regarding their data warehouse program – Cognos.  In costing out the services, it appears the  joining the TIES program would generate a substantial savings and also allows for in depth training of teachers and staff.  Details are still being received and a request for approval to join TIES will be on the next agenda.  In Old Business, the conceptual plan for the Borkowski Property was reviewed.  An additional meeting of the committee along with coaches and administration will be held in early April.  Bidding will take place shortly after the meeting and construction will happen during the summer.  In New Business a request for an approval of a resolution for a donation by the New Prague Sportsman Club was made.  Jeff Decker, the teacher of the Fish and Wildlife Class answer questions from the school board.  Monies will be used for equipment, habitat restoration and busing to sites.  Also present at the meeting was Robert Foix, Director of Food Service.  He is requesting approval to go for bids on Milk and Bread for next year.  Updates were given by committee:  The Policy Committee brought revised and updated policies for first reading.  MRVSEC postponed their meeting until next week.  Carver Scott is still working on negotiation with staff; negotiation has three groups remaining in contractual talks. The Superintendents Good News included the Community meeting scheduled for April 8th at the high School, the district has received; a parent letter was reading commending the coaches of the 7th grade boys basketball team.  The district received the approval notice of a .5 FTE Americorp teacher in the Early Childhood program.  Raven Stream has received 500 labels for learning courtesy of CoBorns. Raven Stream will hold a pop and pizza kickoff event for the MCA testing.  There will also have a pep fest to encourage the students who will be taking the test.  The spring plant sale is going well with profits used to purchase library books.  The Adaptive Floor Hockey program entered into its first state competition over the weekend.  The High School Boys basketball team was the recipient of the 2010 Academic State champions for Class 3AAA.  In action, approval was given to the Clay Target Program, the comparable districts and the conceptual plan for the Borkowski property.  The resolution was passed approving the donation to the Fish and Wildlife Class. The Board entered into a recess and reconvened in closed session for purposes of land acquisition.  The meeting was reopened and adjourned at 8:59 PM.  

